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Horned Grebes in the Goldstream Greenbelt. Courtesy of Andy Kelleres
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T HA N K  YO U  T O  O U R  M E M B E R S

Greetings! After a very late spring, summer is 

finally rolling in. Hopefully these gentle spring 

rains will dampen the wildfire season and we’re 

headed into another heavenly interior season of 

soft green landscapes and nourishing warm sun. 

It has already been a busy spring for IALT and 

our volunteers. Thank you! With your wonderful 

support and the help of other invaluable local 

partners, our all-volunteer board is pushing 

ahead with several major initiatives and working 

with local landowners to establish and maintain 

our many diverse conservation projects. 

Together with our partners at U.S. Fish & Wildlife 

Service, the local firm DOWL Engineering, 

local contractor Drennon Construction, and 

the Fairbanks Soil and Water Conservation 

District with their Youth for Habitat program, 

we are excited to announce the successful 

restoration of a 3-mile stretch of lower Cripple 

Creek. This project has been ongoing for years 

and encountered some significant setbacks. 

However, with the patience and persistence 

of all our partners, the historic channel of 

Cripple Creek is flowing once again after being 

abandoned more than 80 years ago with the 

construction of the Cripple Creek Drain. Our 

website has more information on this amazing 

project!  

We are also working through the process of 

establishing a new trailhead for accessing 

Creamer’s Refuge trails on a parcel generously 

acquired by Jack and Carol Wilbur. 

Check our Facebook feed for more timely 

information related to all our great projects and 

volunteer opportunities this summer.

Lastly, a huge thank you to all our members. 

Your support makes these achievements and 

many more possible. We make the most of every 

dollar of your contributions and 2023 is already 

a very busy year. We need your help more than 

ever. If you’re interested in getting more involved 

in our work, please let me or Andy Keller know. 

Fairbanks is a wonderful community and we 

enjoy working with you and all of our partners 

toward making it even better. Best wishes for the 

summer! ◆

F R O M  T H E  B O A R D 
P R E S I D E N T

Owen Guthrie
IALT Board President

T H E  N U M B E R S
IALT BOOKS
Land    $953,675 

Stewardship   $236,807 

Restricted    $115,306 

Unrestricted   $236,050 

Reserve      $80,207 

TOTAL ASSETS                        $1,622,045 

INCOME
Public donations  $235,866 

Government grants   $614,245 

Donated Land    $44,695 

Other         $6,236 

TOTAL    $901,042 

EXPENSES
Program services  $755,542 

Management    $11,065 

Fundraising         $1,833

TOTAL    $768,440 



The Interior Alaska Land Trust has been 

conserving land around Goldstream Creek 

since 2003, when we acquired our first parcel, 

“Blueberry Preserves.” Located on Ballaine Road, 

this property connected two discontinuous parts 

of the Goldstream Public Use Area (GPUA). Shown 

in the map below, the GPUA is state-designated 

land in the Goldstream Valley available for public 

recreation. In 2009, IALT—along with many of 

our members—successfully worked with our 

state legislators to remove the “sunset clause” 

from the GPUA designation, effectively making it 

permanent.

Because the state land is comprised of parcels 

that were not homesteaded prior to statehood, 

it is a bit of a patchwork. With the help of many 

generous, conservation-minded donors and 

landowners, IALT has successfully closed fifteen 

separate land transactions in the valley. These 

properties, together with the GPUA, now form a 

continuous greenbelt that stretches from Murphy 

Dome Road (near the Peat Ponds) to the mining 

area near Fox. Though some areas represent 

important additional conservation opportunities, 

the connections that IALT and its supporters have 

made have preserved trails and wildlife corridors 

for everyone’s enjoyment in perpetuity. ◆
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T H E  E N D A N G E R E D  S P E C I E S  A C T 
&  T H E  L A N D  T RU S T

This year marks the 50th anniversary of the 

enactment of the Federal Endangered Species 

Act (ESA) of 1973. This law has had a dramatic 

impact on wildlife. As an example, Bald Eagle 

populations were plummeting continent-wide 

prior to the passage of the ESA. Now the majestic 

birds are common in much of their range. Land 

Trust Lands are used by many wildlife species. 

Birds have the incredible ability to migrate, 

often long distances. Two melodious songbirds 

that nest in Interior Alaska should receive flight 

distance awards. 

Sketch of Hermit Thrush and chicks courtesy of Frank Keim 

Andrew Keller
Conservation Coordinator

The Swainson’s Thrush winters in Brazil and Northern Argentina and the Hermit Thrush winters as far as 

Southern Mexico. Even small conserved parcels surrounded by residential areas can serve as habitat for 

nesting and obtaining nutrition for birds. Habitat for these thrushes is threatened in Southern Canada 

and the adjacent states. Conversion of forest lands to agriculture, urbanization and the millions of acres 

of climate change driven fires raise concerns about the birds’ populations. ◆

L A N D  C O N S E R V E D

PARCELS OWNED: 19

EASEMENTS: 17

TOTAL PROPERTIES 
CONSERVED: 36

ACRES - OWNED: 1,363

ACRES - EASEMENTS: 1,318

TOTAL ACRES 
CONSERVED: 2,681



Gail Davidson, a long-time member and 
volunteer with IALT, deserves special recognition 
for her continued support. Recently, Gail 
volunteered at the Earth Day event at Pioneer 
Park, braving cold and windy conditions to raise 
awareness about IALT and our mission.

Gail also plays a crucial role as a land steward, 
monitoring properties to ensure their 
conservation values are upheld and reporting 
any significant changes. Gail has monitored 
Dosch and Vanderpool for five years and has 
also helped with the Koponen property.

An avid outdoors woman, Gail loves skijoring, 
cross-country skiing, biking and paddling. 
She also teaches fiber-related classes at Osher 
Lifelong Learning and the Folk School and has 
timed ski races for many years.

IALT extends heartfelt gratitude to Gail and 
all passionate volunteers. Their invaluable 
contributions help conserve land north of the 
Alaska Range for the community’s benefit. ◆

Member donations make the work we do possible. Please consider making a 
donation or renewing your membership today on our website interioraklandtrust.org. 
Membership levels start as low as $25.

M E M B E R S H I P

Prefer to donate by check? 
Please make checks payable to 
Interior Alaska Land Trust and 
mail to >>>

Interior Alaska Land Trust
P.O. Box 84169 
Fairbanks, AK 99708

Questions? Call 907-322-3462

Scott Bredbenner has lived in the Goldstream 
Valley long enough to have watched spruce 
seedlings grow into mature trees. After building 
a house, he spent many years on his property, 
raising a family and mushing the trails. Though 
retired from his carpentry work, Scott still 
enjoys exploring the Goldstream Valley along 
with his wife Karen and his dog Bridgit. An avid 
birder, naturalist, and photographer, he also 
gardens and maintains his property. Though he 
spends much of his time in Fairbanks, he enjoys 
traveling to far flung locations like Madagascar to 
study and photograph wildlife. 

Another activity that Scott enjoys is monitoring 
properties for the Interior Alaska Land Trust 
(IALT). His daily dog walk takes him through 
several parcels, so he is very familiar with and 
knowledgeable about our land. Annually, Scott 
monitors six properties, sometimes even more! 
In addition to writing reports, he regularly 
reports wildlife activities and natural events. He 
also picks up trash at the Peat Ponds, as well as 
all the other parcels that he visits. 

Monitoring meets the conservation requirements 
to legally protect IALT lands for the enjoyment of 
the community. It is a fun and rewarding activity, 
as well as a wonderful way to make new friends 
(human and otherwise) and see unfamiliar parts 
of the Fairbanks area. I look forward to my next 
monitoring excursion with Scott!

Though IALT very much appreciates all of its 
monitors, we are always in need of volunteers for 
other activities. We engage in outreach at events 
like the Tanana Valley Fair, and we would love to 
train you to help us with this enjoyable activity. 
At present, the IALT Board of Directors consists 
of seven members. They meet monthly to set 
the policies and make decisions about property 
purchases and easement acquisitions. We are 
always looking for new board members. We also 
welcome volunteers with computer, mapping, 
and writing skills, as well as people interested 
in helping with trash cleanup and more. Please 
contact us so that we can tap your talents for 
the benefit of the community. Visit our website 
or contact Andy Keller at 907-699-2281 or 
amkeller@alaska.edu. Thank you! ◆

Scott Bredbenner & his dog Bridgit, monitoring in the Goldstream Greenbelt. Courtesy of Andy Keller  
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